  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 17th July 2018
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Hirst, Blackburn, Ellin, Hoodless ,Bradwell, Buttery, Bristow Hart and Richardson.
Public present: 
Ward Cllr C.Fox, 4G Becky Wheeler, Heaton Planning Craig Ball and approximately 60 residents (names on separate sheet of paper)
Prior to the meeting officially starting at the later time of 8pm the councillors and residents in attendance were given an informal presentation from the 4R Group about a proposed future planning application for a waste recycling operational plant at the old peat works on Swinefleet Common. It was agreed that the company will return again to hold a residents meeting to discuss their plans further due to the high interest and huge vocal objections received for this proposal.

1833               Apologies for absence


            None received.
1834
Declarations of interest

None declared
1835
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 5th June 2018.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1836

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found nothing to report on. The book has now gone to Cllr Ellin to perform the weekly inspections for the next two months. 

77 High Street-the clerk has spoken to Heptonstalls solicitors who have completed all formalities and are awaiting a completion date from the buyers’ solicitors. 
Bus shelter- The clerk has applied for grant funding from the Twin Rivers windfarm fund to assist with the cost of a bus shelter and has been notified that this application was successful. An offer letter will be sent shortly and the order placed with the supplier.
Cemetery land-the clerk has written to local MP Andrew Percy to request that he writes to the appropriate parliament cabinet minister to ensure the subject of re-opening closed churchyards is continually discussed at parliament as the need remains great in the UK and will only increase in the future and as such still needs to be lobbied at parliament level. To date the clerk has received an acknowledgment but no formal reply. The clerk has raised awareness that there are now only approximately 10 grave spaces remaining in the cemetery. It was resolved that the full parish council will meet at the cemetery on 18th September to view the idea of digging up sections of the pathway to create further grave spaces for the future.
Bus stop sign-Cllr Hoodless notified the parish council of a bus stop sign located on lamp post number 18 that is in fact placed where there is no longer a designated bus stop and as such requires removing. The clerk has contacted ERYC Debbie McGurn who has agreed to remove the signs and place in a more suitable location.

1837
 
Planning applications- 
Application from M.Farrar to erect 5 dwellings and garage at land south of 80 Kings Causeway, Swinefleet. Ref 18/01538/PLF-noted that ERYC have refused this application.
1838

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-
Cemetery hedges/trees- Cllr Ellin notified the council of a maple tree with overhanging branches which require attention. It was resolved that the clerk contacts ERYC and or C.W.C. to provide an opinion and price on the works required.
The hedges have now been cut by Cllr Hirst so now do not require further discussion

Fuel costs-Cllr Hoodless queried the high fuel costs recently paid for by the parish council. It was resolved that Cllr Hirst will look into this further and report his findings the next meeting.
Clough landscaped area-Cllr Hirst has received a complaint regarding the overgrown landscaped area planted by and maintained by E.A. It was resolved to ask the clerk to contact EA to alert them to the problem and remind them of their obligations to maintain this area.
Community field-the clerk received a complaint from a resident who states that her son and friend were made to leave the field by school staff for no apparent reason. It was resolved that the signed field agreement will be brought to the next meeting to establish the exact ruling on field use during term time/school hours.

Parking concerns-a letter received from C.Cowling was read out which alerted the councillors to the danger of parked cars along Kings Causeway. It was proposed that the clerk directs Mr Cowling to ERYC Highways team to make any formal decisions.

Poppy project-the clerk has received a request from resident A.Crump asking that a similar project to Reedness village be adopted also by Swinefleet whereby large event poppies are purchased by residents and placed on street lights as a symbolic gesture for the centenary remembrance date in November 2018. The parish council have agreed to this request and the clerk will order 50 poppies which will then be advertised for sale and will be managed by Cllr Hart. All funds will go to the RBL poppy appeal.
Ousefleet show-a request for a parish council donation towards the show was received. It was resolved that this request will be declined as surplus funds will be preferred to be spent in Swinefleet only. The clerk will reply to this request.

Grass strip-the clerk has received a complaint letter requesting that the parish council contact ERYC to cut a grass strip along the pathway leading to the river bank next to 105-107 High Street. It was noted however that since the complaint was received ERYC have since cut this grass so no further action is required.

1839

Ward councillor’s report.
Ward Cllr Fox informed the parish council of the funds raised for charity from her term of office as ERYC chairman and also made the parish council aware of the problems associated with the Kings Head planning application.
1840            
Financial matters 
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101842  S.Belton wages July
Cq no 101843 G.Sykes £240.00 (July)
Cq no 101844 M.Brannon £220.00 (July)


Cq no 101845 YWA £3.84  


Cq no 101841 Key Korner £33.54


Cq no 101846 S.Belton wages August


             Cq no 101847 M.Brannon £220.00 (August)



Cq no 101848 G.Sykes £220.00 (August)

1841

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 18th September 2018 at 6.30pm.


Councillors to meet at the cemetery beforehand.
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